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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Megan Rolloos, Communications Director

Date:

August 12, 2014
Subject:
Communications End Year Report
In keeping with my charges I have published the Advocate seasonally, with the most recent Summer edition going live on August 12th.  Hard copy mailings are no longer printed as of Winter’s issue.  I have had no feedback (good or bad) about the change to all electronic publication.  This is likely due to the advertisements that had been placed in the Advocate for several months prior to the printing stoppage.  This saves NADE a significant amount of money for printing and postage.  
The Fall issue will contain extensive conference coverage.  I work closely with Dave Smelser, our webmaster, to publish The Advocate, and to keep the website updated.  
I also maintain the NADE Communications Gmail account and shared documents area.  
The NADE Communications Regions Bank account was closed on 02/25/2014 and a total of $179.88 remained.  This account was closed to be compliant with the new tax structure NADE is pursuing.  The money was used to cover the last publishing of the Advocate.  
Advertising income: Oregon DDS has chosen to purchase advertising for open positions for three issues of the Advocate.  Each run cost $75.00, for a total of $225.00 of advertising income. 
Costs:  Seventy copies of the Winter Advocate and 20 copies of the Fall Advocate were printed in February 2014.  The total cost for all the issues was $184.09.  Funds remaining from the closed NADE Communications account were used to pay for some of the cost of publishing these Advocates.  I paid out of pocket for the $4.21 overage.  I shipped 50 Winter Advocates to the NADE Board’s hotel in Washington DC to save on checked baggage fees (for use on their Hill visits).  I mailed Fall and Winter Advocates to the few remaining members who wanted a paper copy.  I paid out of pocket for this expense.  I am not seeking any reimbursement for my out of pocket expenses for this Advocate printing or mailing.    
All invoices from David Smelser, our webmaster and Advocate publishing guru are now paid directly through the Julie, our Treasurer.  This was done to be compliant with our new tax status and to streamline/centralize the billing and bill paying process.  
Conclusion:  I have enjoyed working with the Advocate and its publication.  Our webmaster has been indispensable in assisting with website maintenance and Advocate pagination.  Thanks to all who have submitted articles and helped me proofread and edit.  I appreciate the opportunity to serve NADE in this capacity.  I will not be returning to my position on the NADE Board so that I can better manage my family businesses.  I thank the NADE Board for the opportunity to serve. I truly enjoyed meeting and working with each and every person during my tenure as Communications Director.  
Respectfully Submitted,

Megan Rolloos, NADE Communications Director
